
Hunters Glen Community Association Inc 
Rescheduled Executive Board of Directors Meeting Minutes 

Thursday, August 12, 2021 
 

 
Board Members Present: Ertwyn Henry, President  Lee Johnson, Secretary 

Joe Johnson, Vice President 
 

Board Members Absent: Curtis Lenton, Director   Jesse Hicks, Director 
 
Guest:    None 
 
Management Present: Sonya Brown of Marshall Management Group Inc. 
 
 
The duly noticed Board of Directors meeting was held virtually, via Zoom, an online web application. 
Board Members, Mr. L. Johnson and Mr. J. Johnson were present.  President Mr. E. Henry, served as 
the Chairman and called the Executive Session to order at 6:41 P.M. 
 
Ms. Brown gave an overview of the 87th Texas Legislative Changes that impact homeowner 
associations.   Ms. Brown further explained that policies are currently being prepared by the attorney’s 
that will assist with a few of the legislative changes. 
 
There were no other executive matters and the executive session adjourned at 7:21 P.M. 
 
 
President, Mr. Henry then convened the Board of Directors meeting.  He acknowledged that a quorum 
of board members was present, with both Mr. L. Johnson and Mr. J. Johnson and himself present.  He 
then called the meeting to order at 7:27 P.M. 
 
Ms. Brown provided the Virtual House Rules and the meeting moved forward. 
 
Mr. J. Johnson made a motion to adopt the agenda; the motion was seconded by Mr. L. Johnson and 
passed. 
 
The July 8, 2021 meeting minutes were read.  Mr. J. Johnson made a motion to accept the minutes 
with a correction to denote that a property within the 1360 block of Gentle Bend as the property that is 
in need of pickets being replaced; said min  for replacement  of pickets; the motion was seconded by 
Mr. L. Johnson and passed. 
  
Ms. Brown presented the July 2021 financial report.   
 
Under new business, discussions were held in regards to the 2022 Budget.  The board asked that a 
second draft of the budget include the following: 
 

1. Cost increase for pool chemicals. 
2. Sanitizing stations and COVID-19 signage. 
3. Sign in disclaimer notices and staffing to assist in liability, due to the spread of the COVID-

19 virus. 
 
The board discussed the water line installation within the park.  Mr. Henry proposed a collaboration 
meeting with the Blueridge MUD, to see if they could offer resources to get the water lines installed.  
The board member agreed with Mr. Henry’s suggestion and Ms. Brown agreed to begin the research 
on such a collaboration. 
 
The reserve study reviewed in an effort to confirm upcoming capital improvements.  The board asked 
that the $15,000.00 that was slated for the water line expense in 2021, be moved to the 2022 budget 
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in order to have the pool shower resurfaced, along with possibly replacing the iron fence to the right 
side of the pool.  Mr. J. Johnson suggested a board member walk-thru of the facilities, so that the 
board could make a full assessment and the board agreed to schedule said walk-thru. 
 
A lengthy review and discussion was held on the Association’s proposed policies, due to 87th Texas 
Legislative changes.  Those policies included, Guidelines for Bid Solicitation and Review Process, A 
Policy Regarding Deed Restriction Violation Hearings, Guidelines for Display of Certain Religious 
Items and a Guideline for Installation and Use of Certain Residence Security Measures.  
 
As the board reviewed the policies, they inquired on and suggested some minor revisions to the 
policies.  Ms. Brown stated that she would pass the revisions to the attorney and would return back 
with a second draft.  
  
Under old business, updates were given on the completion of the plumbing repairs and power washing 
of the monument signs and pool areas. 
 
The board then discussed the curb painting.  Ms. Brown stated that the curb painting is near 
completion.  Mr. J. Johnson stated that some of the curb numbers appear to be of a different font and 
size.  Ms. Brown stated that she would confirm that the curbs are complete and to the board’s 
satisfaction prior to releasing the final payment. 
 
There was no further business and by motions duly made and passed, the meeting adjourned at 8:51 
P.M. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Minutes were respectfully scribed by Sonya Brown of Marshall Management Group.  Recording of corrections and acceptance of these 
minutes are recorded within the following month’s minutes. 


